PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the meeting held 14th June 2007 in the Village Hall
Parish Councillor vacancy

There had again been no applications to fill the vacancy.   The place to be advertised again and members to encourage interested villagers to apply.

Police

PC Henry Clissold attended to see if there were any village issues with which he could help.   He responded to various queries:  the patrol strategy, if there are no on-going investigations, is that the PCSO (Police Community Support Officer J. Trounson) and/or himself visit the school twice a week, offer to attend meetings of various village groups, will be around at village functions and show their presence at various times and days as duties allow.   One of the main problems is speeding through the village and PC Clissold has found that the majority of offenders are villagers;  he has asked that it is emphasised that there is a 30 mph limit through the village and it must be adhered to.

Matters arising from previous meeting

It was decided to ask the Highways Agency for advice on the most appropriate signage to ensure that vehicles on the A36 making for Whiteparish use Common Road, rather than coming through the village centre.   The PC suggestions to them were not acceptable.   The owner of the land adjacent to Blaxwell Lane, next to the Memorial Ground, will not allow a gate to be fitted in the fence around the Memorial Ground.   It was decided to arrange for the gap in the football pitch fence to be repaired.   No reply had been received from Wilts. and Dorset Bus Co. about the PC request for a Request Bus Stop Pole at Newton Crossroads yet again.   Clerk to write again and copy to the Chief Executive.

Rights of Way

The WCC Footpaths Warden had reported that work had been carried out on several paths by ramblers’ groups.   Problems in footpaths 2 (from the A27 to the A36) and 7 (from Blaxwell Lane to the A27) to be checked by Colin Bray and Sheila Campbell, the PC Footpaths reps.

Environment

Sheila Campbell reported that there is a tree in a dangerous condition in the layby on Romsey Road, near the 30 mph sign.   Stuart McWilliam offered to speak to the owner about this.   There had been no weed spraying in Whiteparish;  Clerk to chase SDC.   Reports had been received that Southampton Airport are proposing to extend a flight path over Whiteparish.   Leo Randall to pass details to Stuart McWilliam, who is a qualified pilot, and he will check whether there will be any appreciable extra noise in the village.

Memorial Ground Trust

Colin Bray reported on the last meeting.   Work is underway for repairs to the existing pavilion;  thanks are due to Giles Alford for doing this at cost price.   The Cricket Club have swept out the pavilion ready for the new season.   The order was approved for the MUGA (Multi-User Games Area) at £58,149 to include synthetic grass and rebound fence.   The cost would be met by a generous donation by Andrew Lax, release of R2 funds and interest thereon.   Work is due to start in July to include concreting around the skateboard facility.   A separate order has been placed for a new cricket net and surface.   The next meeting will be the AGM on 9th July 2007.

New community building

Drawings of the finalised ground plan have now been received from the architects and will be sent back, after final checking, so that elevations can be produced.  The PC viewed the plans and voted unanimously in favour of progressing on this basis.  If the elevations are acceptable, the architects will then arrange for a planning application to be submitted to SDC.   

Recycling in Whiteparish

The SDC Waste Minimisation Officer has now arranged that there are also 3 plastic bottle bins at the mini-recycling site at the Whiteparish Service Station at Brickworth Corner.

Planning – development of new Local Plan by SDC

A letter had been received from SDC Planning that 10 weeks of formal consultation will be undertaken on the Issues and Options for the Core Strategy for the Local Development Framework between 26th July and 4th October 2007.   This is the first consultation stage for the Local Development Framework which will eventually replace the currently adopted Local Plan.   The PC decided to accept the offer that a member of the SDC Forward Planning team attend a PC meeting to make sure that councillors understand the issues and options paper.   The invitation will be for the PC meeting to be held 13th September 2007.

Next Meeting

Villagers are very welcome to attend the next Parish Council meeting which will be held at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 19th July 2007 in the village hall when they will be able to speak at the discretion of the Chairman.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you can’t attend and wish to raise any village matter.
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